
CITY OF SPARTA 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND BLOCK GRANT COMMISSION MINUTES 

February 19, 2020, 5:30 P.M. 
CITY HALL 

 
 
Present:  Ed Lukasek, Bruce Humphrey, Toni Polkoski and Becky Oswald  
Also Present: Todd Fahning, Micheal Minor 
 
Ed Lukasek called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
A motion was made Bruce Humphrey and seconded by Becky Oswald to approve the July 30, 
2019 meeting minutes.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Micheal Minor represented her family and the owners of the property, Donna and Ronald 
Burnham, located at 106 N Water Street. They will be opening a restaurant called Simplee 
Delicious, serving southern cuisine. They are requesting $1,748.14 for a new sign to be placed 
on the front façade, as well as $800.00 to paint the front façade.  A total of $2,548.14 is being 
requested.  Their design and colors have been approved by the Historic Preservation 
Committee. They may be requesting additional funds for new windows and doors in the future. 
 
A motion was made by Bruce Humphrey and seconded by Toni Polkoski to approve the 
Downtown Façade Loan request made by Micheal Minor (Simplee Delicious at 106 N Water 
Street) for $ 2,548.14. Motion carried 4-0. 
 
A motion was made by Bruce Humphrey and seconded by Toni Polkoski to adjourn the 
meeting at 5:17 p.m.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Lydon 
CDBG Coordinator/Deputy City Clerk 


